Keeping you in the know as we continue to grow...
“And now these three remain, faith, hope and love. But the greatest of these is love"
1Corinthians 13:13

Hiring Update

FROM CRIS WARD

We thank everyone for your continued prayers during the hiring
process and wanted to take a moment to provide you with an
update on as it relates to the Congregational Evangelist and
Women’s Ministry Leader roles.

The Selection Team has invested a lot of time assisting in this
process and we appreciate their service. We've reviewed your
survey feedback, emails and taken into account the one on one
conversations we've had with some of you.

The candidates were all impressed with the amount of love they
felt from you and though each candidate possessed some
desirable skills and gualities, we decided it best to continue our
search. We are grateful for each candidate and pray for their

continued service in the kingdom.

Imn the meantime, we're pausing our search for the remainder of
the year and will resume in January. We ask that you continue
to pray and fast every Thursday along with the leadership team
for God to make it clear who our next couple is for Charlotte. If
you have any questions, please email the Deacons at
deacons@thecharlottechurch.org

Biblical Leadership Series
Coming February 2025

« Whatis the role of an evangelist?

« Whatis the difference between elders and
deacons?

s How does it all come together?

s What does servant leadership means?

Join us as we embark on learning the answer to
these questions and others through study of the
scriptures. Let’s learn together through the Word to
know what God says about these roles and others.
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Changes are A-C.oming to our Building

UPDATE FROM FACILITIES DIRECTOR, CHRIS GRAHAM

We are well underway to beautify and improve our place
of worship. You have noticed the plywood covering the
windows...BUT our 1st shipment of glass is being installed
on December 5th. We are expecting 20-30 panes per
shipment and expect another 2-3 shipments to have the
window project completed.

Also we are adding an ADA accessible bathroom in the
foyer. Designs are currently being drawn by the
engineers. Once the designs are completed, they can be
submitted to Mecklenburg County for review and
approval. After that we will send them out for bids.

Starting in 2025 we will begin our roof restoration
process along with installing new gutters and
downspouts. Once all windows are in and the exterior

deficiencies are completed, we can then begin laying new
flooring.

As with all buildings of this age (nearly 60 years), we’'re
constantly looking to improve the functioning assets of
our building, such as the HVAC. We met with an HVAC
engineering team this week to discuss possible ways to
improve the heating components for the sanctuary, with
hopefully a plan and fix in place by early 2025.

"Bublding is not just about shelier,
I's about realizing devains,
mthing statements, creating

spaces where e happens.” - Jolin

"Architect” Aarons

Important Dates:

December 15th:12-2p Leader's Holiday Lunch

December 22nd...Candlelight Service, 6-7:30pm
January 25th: FG Leader's Workshop 9a-12pm

January Midwecks: Jan 8th and 22nd”*

(" due to New Years Holiday falling on 1st Wednesday)



